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SWC denounces anti-Semitic rhetoric by member of UN commission
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On Wednesday, the Simon Wiesenthal Center penned a letter to Ambassador Linda Thomas-Greenfield, the United States’ ambassador to the United Nations, to urge US action against a UN Commission of Inquiry.

The letter, which was sent directly to the ambassador, addresses anti-Semitic comments made by Miloon Kothari, who is on the UN Commission of Inquiry on the Occupied Palestinian Territory, including East Jerusalem, and in Israel. Kothari recently said in an interview that social media is controlled by Jews.

“We are very disheartened by the social media that is controlled largely by – whether it is the Jewish lobby or specific NGOs,” Kothari said.

Kothari also questioned why Israel is a member of the United Nations. “They [Israel], in fact, consistently, either directly or through the United States, try to undermine UN mechanisms,” Kothari charged.

The Simon Wiesenthal Center’s letter to Ambassador Thomas-Greenfield urges the ambassador to “publicly denounce Kothari’s libelous statements, false accusations, and anti-Jewish remarks against America’s ally, Israel, and the Jewish people.”

“The Simon Wiesenthal Center also requests that the administration voice full support for proposed bipartisan legislation in Congress to eliminate the anti-Israel Commission of Inquiry,” the letter concludes.

The Simon Wiesenthal Center is also speaking with Congressional leaders on both sides of the aisle to prevent Kothari from entering the United States and lobbying support for the UN’s unprecedented inquisition of the Jewish state.

